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Weekly Diary 

Monday   24th September 

9.00am     Mass  

Tuesday   25th September 

                 No Mass 

Wednesday   26th September 

6.00pm     Mass  

Thursday   27th September 

9.00am     Mass  

Friday   28th September 

9.00am     Mass  
9.30am     Exposition 

Saturday   29th September 

4.00pm-4.30pm - Reconciliation 
5.00pm     Vigil Mass - Booval 

Sunday   30th September 

Twenty-Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

6.30am    Rosary - Riverview 
7.00am    Mass - Riverview 
9.00am     Mass - Booval  
5.00pm    Mass - Booval  

Marriages by appointment - at least six months 
notice is required. 

Baptisms by appointment. 

Dear Parishioners and Visitors, 
Jesus in today's Gospel is trying to open the eyes of his disciples to make them 
understand what true greatness means. He teaches them what remains behind 
is what we have achieved in our humility. That is why Jesus asked them to be 
like a child. Greatness in Jesus' view, is found in our willingness to accept, loving-
ly welcome and serve those who are considered unacceptable. To do this we 
have to be humble. William Penn wrote about humility, "Sense shines with a 
double luster when it is set in humility. An able person and yet humble person is 
a jewel worth a kingdom." 
The people who make a difference in our life are not the ones with the most 
power, the most money, or the most awards. They are the ones that care, ones 
that share, ones that love and ones that serve. Jesus' notion of greatness is not 
idealistic and unreasonable. The really great men and women, the ones who 
have made a really great contribution to life, are those who have said to them-
selves, not 'How can I use the state and society to further my own personal am-
bitions?' but rather those who have said 'How can I use my personal gifts and 
talents to serve the state?' 
The Greeks had a story of a Spartan called Paedaretos. 300 men were to be cho-
sen to govern Sparta and Paedaretos was a candidate. When the list of the suc-
cessful was announced, his name was not on it. 'I'm sorry,' said one of his 
friends, 'that you were not elected. The people ought to have known what a 
wise officer of state you would have made.' 'I am glad,' said Paedaretos, 'that in 
Sparta there are 300 men better than I am.' Here was a man who became a leg-
end because he was prepared to give others the first place and to bear no one ill 
will. 
How many naturally humble people do you know? The answer is "none." Human 
beings don't come in that flavour; we are instinctive self-promoters. Some of us 
may be more obvious in our arrogance, but no child is left behind when it comes 
to inborn sinful pride. And, yet, finding and choosing humility is absolutely es-
sential. Without it, we cannot come to simple faith in Christ for our salvation. 
Without it, we cannot live as Jesus did. And without, it we are doomed to re-
main fools all of our days. As Solomon put it: "With humility comes wis-
dom." (Proverbs 11:2) 
Lao Tzu, The Chinese sage, taught: "Be humble and you will remain entire. The 
sages do not display themselves, therefore they shine. They do not approve 
themselves, therefore they are noted. They do not praise themselves, therefore 
they have merit. They do not glory in themselves, therefore they excel." 
Besides being humble they represent a great many things that we should follow.  
Paulo Coelho, the Brazilian lyricist and novelist wrote: "A child can teach an 
adult three things: to be happy for no reason, to always be busy with something, 
and to know how to demand with all his might that which he desires."   
Let us cultivate these qualities of a child. It will make us great in the sight of God. 
May the child Jesus Bless you all. 
Fr. Joji 

PARISH PICNIC - Last Sunday over 
150 parishioners came together to 
enjoy great food and company.  
Special thanks to Kate Peacock for 
catering and also to Mary-Anne 
Glen and Luke Morris who helped 
out in the kitchen.  Once again we 
were blessed with lovely weather.  
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TWENTY-FIFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME - YEAR B 
22nd/23rd September, 2018 

Coffee & Chat
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Tuesday 25th Sept. - 9.30am: Craft Group 
 
WALTZING MATILDAS - Trip to Toowoomba Carnival of Flow-
ers Tuesday 25th September leaving Parish Centre at 7.30am.  
Cost $45.  Lunch at City Golf Club.  Bookings and cancellations 
phone Anne Hall 0408 773 734. 
 
MARRIAGE ANNIVERSARY MASS - Are you cel-
ebrating your 10th, 20th, 25th, 30th, 40th, 50th, 
60th etc. Anniversary of Marriage this year.  We 
would like to invite you and your family to the 5pm mass on 
Saturday 6th October to join with the parish in celebrating 
your special occasion.  Please phone the Parish Office on 3282 
1888 if you would like to be part of this celebration  Parish-
ioners are asked to bring a plate to share. 

 
Saint Mary’s Garden Party will be held on 
Saturday 13th October 2018 at 10am-2pm. 
Address: 129 Wildey Street, Raceview.  There 
will be entertainment throughout the morn-
ing. Enjoy a Devonshire Tea and visit our sev-
eral stalls that will be operating, this includes 
Residents stalls, cakes and sweet stalls, trash 

and treasure, entertainment, hamburgers.  Donations of 
baked goods are welcome. All baked goods must be labelled 
with all ingredients, and if they have been frozen please in-
clude the letter άfέ on the label. 
 
άLŦ ŀƴȅƻƴŜ ǿƛǎƘŜǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ŬǊǎǘΣ ƘŜ ǎƘŀƭƭ ōŜ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ ŀƴŘ 
ǘƘŜ ǎŜǊǾŀƴǘ ƻŦ ŀƭƭΦέ  MARK 9:35 
Jesus teaches us that we are called to serve one another.  
Sacrifice is not a word that many people like to hear.  We 
think it means that we must give up something that we want.  
However, the literal meaning of sacrifice is άto make holy,έ 
from the words άǎŀŎŜǊέ Ґ ǎŀŎǊŜŘ and άŦŀŎŜǊŜέ Ґ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜΦ  In 
other words, we make our lives holy by sharing our gifts in the 
service of God. 
 
A VOCATION VIEW: When Jesus says, άIf you wish to rank 
first, you must remain the last one of all and the servant of 
all,έ many people could immediately turn and walk away.  Are 
you willing to serve as Jesus did? 
 
Time for a Smile: - 

When a daydreaming taxi driver accidentally 

drove past his destination, his passenger gently tapped him 

on the shoulder from the back seat. 

Startled, the driver went through a red light and almost hit a 

bus before he pulled over. As he tried to catch his breath, the 

passenger said, άIΩm sorry I gave you a jolt—it was my fault.έ 

άNo, it was mine,έ the driver said. άThis is my first day driving 

a cab. For the past 25 years, I drove a hearse.έ  

A husband texts his wife on a frosty winter morning: 

άWindowΩs frozen!έ 

His wife texts back, άPour lukewarm water over it.έ 

Five minutes later he replies: άComputer completely messed 

up now.έ 

This weekend we welcome in the  
Catholic Church through the 

Sacrament of Baptism 
Cooper Mackellar & Arabella de Thierry 

 
To all parishioners of Riverview and Booval Parish - The Fa-
gauma Pool Club, wish to cordially invite you all to our Feast 
Day Mass for our Patron Saint St. Therese of Lisieux or St. 
Therese of the Child Jesus.  We will be having our Mass at Our 
Lady of Perpetual Help Catholic Church, Riverview on Satur-
day the 29th September, at 11am afterwards a buffet lunch 
and refreshments will be held at our Pool Club Headquar-
ters (residential) 12 Leichhardt Drive, Redbank Plains, 
4301.  Please feel free to come and Join us with our mass cel-
ebration and lunch afterwards. 

 
Reflected Love - a Weekend Silent Women's Retreat 

Encounter with God is an encounter with Love. It is enveloping 
άIf I can but touch his cloakέΦ It is transforming. We have been 
sealed with GodΩs love. This weekend retreat is an opportunity to 
sink into the enveloping love of God, and to explore how that 
same love is reflected in each one of us. 
A weekend of shared silence in community with others who seek 
encounter with God. Draw away from the rest of life for a short 
time and walk gently, slowly and with purpose, knowing that you 
are held within a supported and compassionate community of 
women. 
Facilitated by Grace Harwood of Dragonfly Ministries 
Friday 7 December 2018 to Sunday 9 December 2018 at Santa 
Teresa Spirituality Centre, Ormiston 
Enquiries to: grace@dragonflyministries.net.au or 0409 524 283.  
Registrations close 23 November 
 
Plenary Council 2020:  
[ƛǎǘŜƴ ǘƻ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ {ǇƛǊƛǘ ƛǎ ǎŀȅƛƴƎ Χ  
What is a Plenary Council?  
A Plenary Council is the highest formal 
gathering of all local churches in a country. Our Plenary Council 
2020 is being held so that we can dialogue about the future of 
the Catholic Church in Australia.  
The last time the Catholic Church in Australia held a Plenary 
Council was in 1937. It has been more than 80 years since we 
gathered all of the Church together and much has changed. In 
2020, we will have a Plenary Council about the future of the 
Catholic Church in Australia. What are we called to do? Who are 
we called to be? How do we need to change?  
The journey toward the Plenary Council will help us to prepare to 

listen to God by listening to one another. We invite all people to 

engage, to be a part of the listening and dialogue encounter in 

DIARY DATES  
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